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Summary 

On April 10, 2024, EPA announced the final National Primary Drinking Water Regulation (NPDWR) 

for six PFAS.  To inform the final rule, EPA evaluated over 120,000 comments submitted by the public 

on the rule proposal, as well as considered input received during multiple consultations and stakeholder 

engagement activities held both prior to and following the proposed rule. EPA expects that over many 

years the final rule will prevent PFAS exposure in drinking water for approximately 100 million 

people, prevent thousands of deaths, and reduce tens of thousands of serious PFAS-attributable 

illnesses. 

EPA is also making unprecedented funding available to help ensure that all people have clean and safe 

water. In addition to the final rule, EPA announced $1 billion in newly available through the Bipartisan 

Infrastructure Law to help states and territories implement PFAS testing and treatment at public water 

systems and to help owners of private wells address PFAS contamination.   …. 

The final rule requires: 

• Public water systems must monitor for these PFAS and have three years to complete initial 

monitoring (by 2027), followed by ongoing compliance monitoring. Water systems must also 

provide the public with information on the levels of these PFAS in their drinking water 

beginning in 2027.  

• Public water systems have five years (by 2029) to implement solutions that reduce these PFAS 

if monitoring shows that drinking water levels exceed these MCLs.  

 

                                                           ####### 

 

From the EPA fact sheet on the rule: 

 

 EPA considered all available information and analyses for costs and benefits, quantifiable and non-

quantifiable, of this rule and determined that the benefits justify the costs. Fewer people will get cancer 

or liver disease, pregnant women will have reduced risks, and more and children and infants will be 

stronger and grow healthier. EPA calculated measurable health benefits based on fewer cancers, lower 

incidents of heart attacks and strokes, and reduced birth complications. ...Additionally, EPA could not 

quantify all the health benefits, including developmental, cardiovascular, liver, immune, endocrine, 

metabolic, reproductive, musculoskeletal, and carcinogenic effects, and therefore the benefit estimates 

are likely greater than $1.5 billion.  
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